
STAFF REPORTS 

 
 
Date of Park and Recreation Advisory Board Meeting:  July 20, 2017 
 
To:   Park and Recreation Advisory Board  
 
From:  Allison Watkins 
 
Subject:  Ice Arena and Pool 
 
Action Requested:  PRAB Discussion  
 
Summary Report:  
 
Arena:   

• NHA summer hockey camps are running well for the year and had a very good participation rate. 
 

• NHA summer camp is done August 4 and the ice will come out August 7.  There are two dry floor rentals, 
one in August and one in September. 

 
• The float for the condenser tank and a temperature gage were replaced in late June.  Both are running fine.  

  
• The regular season will start Sept. 25.    

     
      

 
Pool: 

• Last week the City responded to some social media activity with safety related to the pool.  The City did 
have one incident where a foot was cut in the pool requiring a doctor’s visit.  Staff are continuous 
monitoring the pool and repaired the area of concern.  The City has seen its usual scraped toes and knees 
like all years but no major safety issues. 
 

• Before the season started, we had the pool joints caulked and it appears that the pool is maintaining the 
water level better this year. 

  
• The Majority of the Solar Field is operating with still some minor repairs to some sections.  However, 

with the solar field operating the City is not having to run the boilers as much.  The City is saving money 
with the solar panels.  

 
 

 


